

## A Call to Service 2018

Dear Parish Coordinator,

A Call to Service, in its  $22^{nd}$  year, is a weeklong service learning experience for youth in  $9^{th} - 12^{th}$  grade. The program is a collaborative effort between Catholic Education Ministries of the Diocese of St. Cloud and parish youth ministers. This year A Call to Service is June 17 – 22, 2018. The goals of A Call to Service are to help youth:

- Develop a commitment to service as a life long component of faith
- Identify ways in which they receive through giving
- Be introduced to a variety of multicultural experiences
- Experience a Catholic faith community
- Share their experience with their faith community back home

Included in this mailing and registration info are the promotional brochure, parish enrollment form, and payment info and Adult Leader Expectations. Electronic PDF files of these forms and the brochure are available for download at: <a href="https://www.stcdio.org/youth">www.stcdio.org/youth</a>

Parish Enrollment Forms for A Call to Service are due Friday, February 23<sup>rd</sup> or you may contact us to arrange the best deadline for your parish.

Please make deposit check out to: A Call to Service. Please send Enrollment Forms and deposits to:

Scott Frieler Church of the Holy Spirit 2405 Walden Way St Cloud MN 56301

Upon receiving your Parish Enrollment Form and deposit, we will send you the needed individual youth and adult permission forms and other needed information and detail of ACTS 2018. Thank you for all your work in ministering to the young people at your parish. If you have any further questions regarding A Call to Service, feel free to call Scott Frieler at 320-252-0535 or Kent Schmitz at 320-251-0111 ext.387.

Peace In Christ.

Scott Frieler
Co Director
Youth Minister Coordinator
Church of the Holy Spirit

Kent Schmitz
Co Director
Consultant Youth Ministry/Rel. Ed.
Catholic Education Ministries